
Dear Hannah 
 
The Parish Council met tonight and discussed the above application. I have added the minute 
decision below giving the Parish Councils reply that it does not support this application under Public 
safety, the traffic is already causing near misses with queuing traffic into Centre Parcs and traffic 
trying to go past, several incidents have been witnessed. 
 
Application for a Variation to a Premises Licence: Centre Parcs, Longleat Forest, Warminster  
Application by: Centre Parcs Limited  
 
Resolved: that under public safety, the Council did not support this application. That there was 
concern that the traffic from the further 3700 persons will cause even more public safety issues than 
were being had at present. “Increase 5,000 person limit at any one time on the premises to 8,700 
people to include ‘changeover days” Council wished to know how would they deal with the traffic 
entering Centre Parcs, should the license be approved. The volume of traffic is already causing 
issues. Proposed Councillor Steve Crossman Seconded Councillor Ken Windess. All were in favour it 
was agreed that Centre Parcs would be invited to the September meeting to discuss the issues had 
at present. 
 
 
Kind regards 
 
Sarah Jeffries MILCM 
Horningsham Parish Clerk 
 
Society of Local Council Clerks - Small Councils Champion 
Society of local Council Clerks - Vice Chairman Wiltshire Branch 
Institute of Local Council Managers Small Councils Champion  
 


